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Newsletter No.9 
 
Dear Families, 
 

The winter illnesses are well and truly upon us and 

whilst your children get sick, staff also get sick and need 

to take a day or days off to recover.  During winter we 

often find that there are no relief teachers to take the 

place of the regular classroom teacher. When this 

occurs we will most often split the children up amongst 

other classrooms.  This may mean that when you come 

to collect your child at the end of the day they may not 

be in the classroom as normal, we will try to have 

children back to their regular pick up place at the end of 

the day but sometimes this may not occur. Please 

instruct your child not to leave the school grounds but 

to head to the front office if they cannot find you and 

collect them from there.  Alternately, arrange to meet 

them at a certain under-cover spot in the yard and have 

this become the normal pick up spot. Please let the 

classroom teacher know if you are going to start doing 

this so that they are able to support the transition.   

I am disappointed that there are still parents and carers 

stopping in the middle of the road to drop off children.  

This is very unsafe and I am asking you to consider how 

you would feel if another car hit you from behind due 

to a minor lapse of inattention and your child was 

injured.  

Reading is a big focus across the school, congratulations 

to all classes who have completed the Premier’s 

Reading Challenge, we are aiming for a 95% completion 

by August. If you are struggling to know what types of 

questions to ask to check for comprehension please ask 

your child’s teacher for guidance. Keep a look out for 

the read to France challenge.  

 

Mardi McClintock   Tamarin Condon  
Principal    Deputy Principal 
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
5th June Parent Club Coffee & Chat 
5th & 6th June Scientific Bubble/Professor Planet 

Performances 
14th June Early Years Assembly 10am 
15th June  Finance Meeting 6pm 
 Governing Council Meeting 7pm 
27th June Junior Primary Assembly 12pm 
4th July French Day  
5th July Middle School Assembly 2:30pm 
6th July Term 2 Ends Early Dismissal 2.15pm 

23rd July Term 3 Begins 

1ST August School Photos 

2nd August Preschool Photos 

PUPIL FREE DAY – 8th JUNE 2018 
A reminder to all families that Friday, 8th June is a pupil 

free day where students do not come to school. 

On the day Mulga Street Staff will be participating in 

training and development in the area of maths. 

READING CORNER 
Why talk about books before reading them? 
Introducing a book is necessary for children of all ages. 
As adults, we do our own introductions when we’re 
selecting what to read. We read the blurb, look at the 
number of pages, the size of the font, the author’s 
name (familiar and comfortable, or new and intriguing), 
and glance at the photos, illustrations, diagrams and so 
on. Children need to be introduced to this process as 
well. It’s much easier to read a book if you already know 
something about it. 
If your child has already read the book, then your 
discussion about it may be short. You may just like to 
ask your child what you can expect to hear him or her 
to be reading about. 
A new book may need a longer conversation. You can 
do this in a range of ways: 

 Talk about the title, author, pictures and blurb 
(you may like to read the book dedication and 
wonder who the person/people might be and 
why it was dedicated to them). Who would your 
child dedicate a book to? 
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 If your child has read another book about the 
same topic or by the same author, discuss what 
seems to be the same or different about this 
book. 

 Discuss how to pronounce the names of 
characters and places in the book. 

 Ask your child to predict what the book might 
be about, using the information from your 
earlier conversation.  

Talking for understanding 
Sometimes it’s useful to ask a question while your child 
is reading, to confirm his or her understandings or to 
suggest a strategy, for example: 
• What do you think this says here? 
• Find the part where it says that… 
• On this page, I can see a word you’ve learned. Can you 
find it? 
• What word on this line tells you that…? 
• Listen while I read a line. See if you can find it. (Hint: 
Select a line near the bottom of the page.) 
• How do you know that…? 
• Find the words starting with the letter…on this page. 
• Do you see any of the letters in your name on this 
page? 
• Find the words with…on this page, for example, ‘in’. 
• With your finger, cover a word that can be predicted. 
What word do you think it might be? 
• Show me the part that tells us about the picture. 

 
Information source: Oxford University Press 
 
 
 

Hannah Proud 
Co-ordinator  
 

 

WELLBEING 
 
 
 
 

On Friday 18th May we had students compete in the 

SAPSASA Cross Country Championships held in 

Naracoorte. We had a good spread of children across 

the age groups each of which travel different courses 

and distance. Our kids made Mulga Street proud as they 

managed the best results from recent memory. Below 

are the names of those whom competed, their times 

and places. Considering there was an average of 80 

runners in each age group the placing’s were terrific. 

Congratulations to all our brave competitors. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank parents 

and caregivers for their support both before and 

throughout the day.  

Competitor Placing Time 
Lilly Jones (8 years) 25 7:31 

Jacob Lindquist (8 years) 42 7:03 

Hunter Murphy (8 years) 65 7:30 

Amity Lowe (9 years) 46 8:05 

Lily Foster (9 years) 53 8:34 

Diversity Cassidy (9 years) 54 8:49 

Jackson Saunders (9 years) 79 6:52 

Hunter Ongley (9 years) 81 6:53 

Dehkclan Payne (9 years) 107 7:42 

Ace Crute (9 years) 128 9:04 

Blair Virgin (9 years) 129 9:05 

Natalie Rohrlach (10 years) 71 11:29 

Helena Muzaliwa (10 years) 80 12:17 

Haydn Lowe (10 years) 70 9:36 

Jaiden Picken (10 years) 120 12:58 

Brad Jennings (11 years) 79 14:34 

Paige Hicks (12 years) 13 12:07 

Jack Weir-Drenthen (12 years) 43 12:12 

Kohdy Gunn (12 years) 88 18:56 

Hayden Stewart (13 years) 21 11:37 

Zeek Quartermaine (13 years) 37 13:08 
Brandon Button-Sander (13 years) 43 13:53 

 
James Egan 
Student Wellbeing Leader 
             

PCW NEWS 
Boosting Self-Esteem 

Part 2, Week 5 
 

3. Let your child take healthy 
risks                          
Sometimes we need to stand 
back while your child takes 
healthy risks.  To build 
confidence in the world, kids have to take chances, 
make choices and take responsibility for them.  As a 
parent it is important we don’t rescue our children from 
failure all the time.  Eg you might be sitting on the other 
side of a room and see your 2 year old try to lift up a 
large jug full of juice.  He then tries to pour it into a cup.  
You know it will go everywhere but you let the child try.  
Then the child grabs the paper towel and cleans the 
mess up.  He has solved his own problem – just like we 
do as successful adults. 
4. Let kids make their own choices 
Children will feel more powerful if they make their own 
age-appropriate choices.  Children as young as 2 can 
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start considering the consequences of their decisions.  
Let them get dressed on their own deciding what 
clothes are appropriate for the weather today.  When 
they know the difference between warm and cold, they 
will know what to wear.  This teaches them to have 
control over their bodies and take responsibility for 
their choices.      
        

         

5. Let them help around the house 
When children are given opportunities to demonstrate 
their competence and feel that their contributions are 
valuable it builds their self-esteem.  Ask them to help 
with cooking, setting the table and making beds, picking 
up toys. 
 
A huge thankyou to all the parents who assisted on 
‘Friday with Four Reasons Why’ clothing handout.  You 
made it so much easier and it was great to have the 
opportunity to help others. 
 

Pam Young                            
Pastoral Care Worker 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RECONCILIATION WEEK 
On Monday, together with Communities Connect we 

had a BBQ to celebrate Reconciliation Week. Our older 

Aboriginal students cooked and gave everybody in the 

school a sausage to bring awareness to Reconciliation 

Week. In our classrooms we have been talking about 

Reconciliation Week, learning what it is about and doing 

some activities around Aboriginal perspectives.  We will 

finish the week with a walk for Reconciliation during our 

Fitness time and a piece of watermelon for everybody. 
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We quantify  and partition number :  

In mathematics, LH1B students 

explore number and place value 

using concrete materials. With our 

counters we quantified different 

numbers and investigated what 

these amounts would look like 

within ten frames.  

 

 

 

 

We also had a go at 

partitioning two -digit 

numbers using MAB blocks 

and a place value chart.  

We are learning to skip count:  

In term 1, the Year 1 students in LH1B 

began learning about number patterns 

and how they could skip count forwards 

by 2õs, 5õs and 10õs. This term students 

have been given the additional challenge 

of skip counting backwards. Many 

students have demonstrated  they can skip 

count forwards and backwards by 2õs and 

10õs on a number line, however skip 

counting by 5õs has been a trickier skill to 

master.   

 

We are problem solvers:  

This week in LH1B, students have been 

engaging in worded mathematical problems. 

We started with this problem and then moved 

on to a trickier one.  

 

We invite you to try and solve this problem 

too:  

How many birds would I need to have the 

same amount of legs as 4 crabs?  

 

In LH1B, we are mad about 

maths!  


